Naperville Park District Swim Conference

November 10, 2008

Minutes

7:30 General meeting call to order

Attendance:

ASH:
Olson
NCH:
Welu, Hodel-Lent
BRE:
Winiarski, Brinker
NV:
Zimmerman
BRO:
Dale, Knoll
RC:
Nerud

CB:
Wronski, Garza
RR:
Schoose

CC:
Dionesotes, Becker
S:
Paltzer, Hutton

COM:
Bilardello
SP:
McGovern, Carsello

F:
Wainscot
SR:
Reed
HW:
Brotherly-Lamb
SW:
Rolbiecki

H:
Weinewuth
TG:
Wilson, Carollo

HE:
Matthews, Tatara, Brandt
WV:
Tiscareno, Rooney, Ziarko, Hunt

MBI:
Metz
WE:
Schenone
MBII:
Silver
NPD:
Gusel

Secretary’s Report (Peet Dale):

Peet gave a brief update on the status of redoing the NDPSC website and that a planned launch for January 2009 is scheduled. Motion to approve minutes by Metz (MBI). Seconded by Wilson (TG). Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report (Colleen Wronski):

No Updates.
Park Rep Report (Fred Gusel):

Fred updated the conference that on 12/8 the meeting will be back in the Rubin Community Center at 305 W. Jackson and subsequent meetings’ locations will be provided at that time.

Committee Reports:
No Updates from each committee.
A chair is still required for the computers committee.

Old Business (Pam Brinker):

The Conference voted for the Classic and City meet dates – (July 18th 2009 for Classic and July 24th-25th for City). Motion to vote by Pam Brinker (BRE) and seconded by Dave Garza (CB) passed by unanimous vote.

The proposal for a modification to the award process was discussed by the conference. The proposal calls for a change to the conference bylaws by updating the award section to state:

Ribbons shall be supplied by each team and ribbon labels will be 
printed during the meet by the home team.

A call for a vote was motioned by Deb Tatara (HE) and seconded by Glenn Rolbiecki (SW). The vote passed with 14 voting for and 9 against.
New Business:

Deb Tatara (HE) updated the conference that currently the location for the 2009 Classic meet is targeting Naperville Central, however the construction at the school may require the use of Neuqua Valley instead. The City meet is scheduled to be held at Neuqua.

Glenn Rolbiecki (SW) distributed dual-meet preference sheets to each team and requested that these be returned at the December meeting. If any team is looking to schedule an extra meet (beyond the basic eight), the location will attempt to favor hosting at home – but it may not be possible. If a team chooses two extra meets it will get at least one of those two at home. Three extra meets will get preferential treatment due to scheduling complexities. If any team is missing their sheet, please contact Glenn or Peet Dale for a new copy – copies must be brought back in person to the December meeting.

Meeting Adjourned:

Motion to adjourn meeting by Glenn Rolbiecki (SW) and seconded by Peet Dale (BRO).

Next Meeting: Community Hall at the Rubin Community Center, Monday, December 8, 2008, at 7:30 P.M. 

